APPROVED

LINCOLN BUILDING COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

MAY 25, 2021 - 4:00PM

LINCOLN TOWN HALL - 148 MAIN STREET, LINCOLN, NH

Building Committee Members Present: Chairman, Al Poulin, Vice Chairman, Jim Welsh, and Debbie Celino

Building Committee Members Excused: John Hettinger and Tamra Ham

Town Staff Present via Zoom: Town Manager Burbank, Deputy Chief, Jeffrey Burnham, and Fire

Chief, Ron Beard

Public Present: Vikram Mansharamani

I. CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Poulin called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m.

II. APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

Approval of the meeting minutes was postponed until the next meeting.

III. SITE VISIT TO TOWN-OWNED LAND (OLD AIRPORT - MANSION HILL ROAD)

The Building Committee met at the proposed site for the Safety Services Building on Mansion Hill Road (Town-owned land). There was a site review of this property and an in-depth discussion. Upon conclusion of this discussion, the following motion was made:

MOTION: "To use the old airport property on Mansion Hill Road as the location for the new proposed Safety Services Building."

Motion: Al Poulin

Seconded: Jim Walsh

All in favor

There was a lengthy discussion on how to go about acquiring an RFP on the proposed building, and examples would be provided in the coming weeks.

IV. OLD/NEW BUSINESS

There was no Old Business discussed

NEW BUSINESS:

I-93 Northbound Emergency Access

The committee discussed the Town drafting a letter to the DOT District One Engineer on a proposal for an emergency access road from the given site to I-93 Northbound.

V. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

There was no public participation

VI. ADJOURNMENT

With no further business to attend to, the Committee made the following motion.